### Stephen Hartzell

From: Gary Schonman <Gary.Schonman@fcc.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, January 6, 2016 12:09 PM

To: Andrew Schwartzman; Angela Campbell; Joshua.Pila@meredith.com; Mark J. Prak;

KHoward@bakerlaw.com; hwhiting@grahammedia.com; mrosenstein@cov.com; doneil@telecommediatechlaw.com; jdiscipio@21cf.com; Stephen Hartzell;

robert.folliard@gray.tv; charles.naftalin@hklaw.com; margaret.tobey@nbcuni.com;

jallen@telecommediatechlaw.com; Drew T Simshaw

**Cc:** Hope Cooper; Robert Baker; Mary Beth Murphy **Subject:** Request for Extension of Time

**Attachments:** Extension Letter re Sunlight Complaints (1-4).pdf

Re: Complaints filed on December 10, 2015, by the Institute of Public Representation on behalf of Campaign Legal Center, Common Cause, and the Sunlight Foundation

Dear Sirs and Mesdames,

Please be advised that the attached, unopposed request for an extension of time to respond to the Commission's December 17, 2015, letters regarding the above-referenced complaints IS HEREBY GRANTED. Accordingly, all licensees and stations to which the Commission's December 17, 2015, letters in this matter were directed are afforded until <a href="Friday">Friday</a>, January 29, 2016, within which to file their written responses. Additionally, the Complainants are afforded until <a href="Friday">Friday</a>, February 12, 2016, within which to interpose written replies.

#### Thank you.

Gary Schonman Special Counsel Policy Division, Media Bureau Federal Communications Commission Washington, DC 20554 202-418-1795

### **VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL**

Robert L. Baker

Robert.Baker@fcc.gov

RE: Request for Extension of Time

Complaints of the Institute of Public Representation on behalf of Campaign Legal Center, Common Cause, and the Sunlight Foundation (filed on December

10, 2015) ("Complaints")

Dear Mr. Baker,

The undersigned television broadcasters ("Requestors") respectfully request an extension of time of two weeks (*i.e.*, until January 28, 2016) to respond to the Commission's letters dated December 17, 2015 regarding the Complaints. The Requestors believe that such an extension is warranted given the unavailability of key personnel to respond to the complaints over the holidays and the beginning of the year, the extensive resources broadcasters are dedicating to the Commission's January 12, 2016 incentive auction application deadline, and other early January FCC comment deadlines.

The Requestors do not believe that any party will be prejudiced by this request, and ask that any relief granted be applied to all parties facing the particular Complaints. We anticipate that the Complainants' reply deadline would be similarly extended should the Commission grant this request.

Very truly yours,

/s/

Joshua N. Pila General Counsel – Local Media Meredith Corporation

/s/

David M. Giles VP, Deputy General Counsel, Chief Ethics Officer The E.W. Scripps Company

/s/

Heidi I. Schmid Whiting VP/General Counsel Graham Media Group

/s/

Angela Ball Senior Counsel, Regulatory Affairs NBCUniversal Robert F. Folliard Vice President and Deputy General Counsel Gray Television, Inc.

/s/

Mark J. Prak Hearst Television, Inc. Its Attorney

/s/

Stephen Hartzell Quincy Newspapers, Inc. Its Attorney

/s/

Jonathan E. Allen Evening Telegram Company d/b/a Morgan Murphy Media Its Attorney

CC (via email):

Bill Lake Mary Beth Murphy Gary Schonman Drew T. Simshaw



# GEORGETOWN LAW INSTITUTE FOR PUBLIC REPRESENTATION

Directors
Hope M. Babcock
Angela J. Campbell
Michael T. Kirkpatrick
Benton Senior Counselor
Andrew Jay Schwartzman
Senior Staff Attorney
Eric Null
Staff Attorneys
Meghan M. Boone
Sarah Fox\*
Patrick Llewellyn\*
Daniel H. Lutz\*\*
Drew T. Simshaw\*

600 New Jersey Avenue, NW, Suite 312 Washington, DC 20001-2075 Telephone: 202-662-9535 Fax: 202-662-9634

January 6, 2016

### VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

Robert L. Baker Robert.Baker@fcc.gov

RE: Request for Extension of Time

December 17, 2015 Letters of Inquiry Regarding Sponsorship Identification

Complaints

Dear Mr. Baker:

The Complainants do not object to the requests of eight licensees for a two week extension within which to submit their responses to the Commission's December 17, 2015 inquiry letters. Indeed, Complainants would have stated as much had counsel for the licensees had the courtesy to ask them for consent prior to filing their extension request. If the Commission is disposed to grant the request, Complainants would not oppose a similar extension for the other licensees which received inquiry letters. If any extensions are granted, the Complainants would ask that their deadline to reply to all responses regarding the complaints simultaneously filed on December 10, 2015 be extended by two weeks, so that all replies would be due on or before February 12.

In light of the imminence of the election season and the fact that the licensees were well aware of the issues raised in the complaints prior to the Commission's inquiry letters,

# Complainants will not support any further extensions.

Respectfully submitted, /s/ Drew Simshaw Andrew Jay Schwartzman Institute for Public Representation

Counsel for Campaign Legal Center, Common Cause, and the Sunlight Foundation

## CC (via email):

Hope Cooper Bill Lake Mary Beth Murphy Gary Schonman Joshua N. Pila David M. Giles Heidi I. Schmid Whiting Angela Ball Robert F. Folliard Mark J. Prak Stephen Hartzell Jonathan E. Allen Joseph Di Scipio Charles Naftalin Mace Rosenstein David O'Neil